
We wanted to give you a quick update on what has been happening in Beloved International and to 

let you know what is coming up in the near future. 

December 2019 

While we are in the States, the Lord is doing many things in us — 

In July, we were completely refreshed and greatly inspired at the Southwest Believers’   

Convention in Fort Worth, Texas.  At one point, while Kenneth Copeland was preaching,    

he turned around and walked straight to our section and 

spoke a direct, Holy-Spirit word to us.  It was such a 

blessing!  During that conference, the Lord instructed me 

to, “immerse yourself in the message of Righteousness.”  

It is similar to learning a foreign language—the best way 

to learn it fast is by “total immersion.”  By zeroing in on 

this message, it has given the greatest peace I’ve ever 

known in my relationship with God! (Veronica) 

On October 1st, we met with James & Cathy 

Hyde, who are on Beloved International’s 

board, and Jonathan & Heather Allegato to 

pray over this ministry and discuss where the 

Lord is taking us. 

Merry Christmas Beloved Ones, Merry Christmas Beloved Ones, 



Some other skills are continuing to be developed in us as we 

get ready for greater ministry to the Balkans.  I have had the 

opportunity to lead worship at Faith Family Outreach Church 

in Clearwater.  This has been 

an amazing outlet for me  to 

learn how to take a congrega-

tion into deeper levels of the 

moving of the Spirit. 

Also, I’ve had some opportunities to 

be on CTN’s “You and Me, America’s 

Prayer Meeting” broadcast.  Pastor 

Sheri Nicholson has been involved 

with this show for ten years, but in 

the last few months has taken more 

of a lead role in it.  It broadcasts 

from 12:30-3:30am EST all across 

America, and people call In to       

receive prayer ministry.  There have 

been numerous miracles of healing, 

salvations, the baptism of the Spirit, 

and deliverances in these powerful 

hours of ministry. 

Dan has had several opportunities to hone 

his messages on Biblical Finances and The 

Father’s Love.   



In November, we flew in Pastors Klemen and Carol Vidic 

along with their two sons, Sammy and David. 

They pastor two churches in Slovenia and 

oversee four more. They are also working to 

plant churches in  several more towns. Twenty 

percent of the believers that attend church 

regularly in Slovenia attend one of their 

churches. 

They also joined us for the “Ask the Preacher” 

radio broadcast on Friday. Klemen prayed for 

healing for everyone that called in. 

Here are some pictures of them 

ministering at Believers’ Fellowship 

in Lakeland and Faith Family       

Outreach Church in Clearwater. 



Thank you for your financial and prayer support. Your partnership helps make it happen.  

Thank you! 

All of your gifts go toward trip costs  
and strengthening ministries overseas.  
 

3 ways to give: 
 

Send checks directly to  
     Beloved Int’l. 
     27220 Big Sur Dr. 
     Wesley Chapel, FL 33544  
 

Donate with Credit Card on Beloved’s website 
 

Or make checks out to  
     “Believers’ Fellowship” and designate it  
     “for Beloved Int’l.” 
     5240 N. Socrum Loop Rd. 
     Lakeland, FL, 33809 

You are God’s Beloved! 
 1 John 3:1-2 

Be greatly blessed, 
 

Dan, Veronica, and Rachel Bean  
 

813-991-0252  
Beloved@BelovedInternational.US 
www.BelovedInternational.US 

Dan is currently wrapping up his busiest work   

season, the annual enrollment period of Medicare 

insurance.  Through this means, the Lord has 

brought in much of the resources we need to carry 

out the ministry overseas without being a burden 

to any of the churches we minister in. 

Please, be praying over the Balkan people— the ministers, churches, and believers.  

Pray that they will be set free from religion and find the real Jesus. 

Yes, we are gearing up to head to Slovenia and Serbia at the end of March 2020.  It 

looks like this year we will be taking two trips overseas, one in the spring (end of 

March till end of June), and one later in the summer (August-Sept.). 

This is the time of year that we begin to book our flights, apartments, and car rentals 

for our upcoming trip.  In the next month, we are planning to purchase and reserve 

these things, so, thank you all so much for your faithful support. 

Rachel has been working dili-

gently in her homeschooling.  

We are moving ahead of pace 

in her lessons in order to finish 

her school year before we head 

overseas in the end of March. 


